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Dr. Lassiter followed up: I guess I'd like to know what these other sources of funding are because I 

have not heard of any and, for that reason, have not implemented activities. At one point an author 

from Albuquerque reached out to me and I had to pass. What are these sources of funding that Griego 

is talking about? 

 

Dr. Stevenson replied by stating that Griego has been invited to the Budget Leadership Team 

Committee meetings with the Albuquerque campus and it is possible that some of those funds could be 

used to fund projects, but he said that at the moment he did not know whether the Mini-Grants would 

have the same application process restored of it would have to go through a completely different 

process. 

 

Library Director Markos Chavez mentioned that, when he first started at UNM, the library was 

supposed to have mini-grant money for a visiting author, but that grant was taken away during his first 

month (beginning of fall 2022). 

 

Dr. Stevenson then asked the faculty assembly if there are any more questions regarding the previous 

items of discussion. No questions followed. 

 

Chancellor Sabrina Ezzell then began her presentation. She mentioned that she came to discuss her 

experience at the recent legislative session and the outcome of that sixty-day session. There were two 

bills that resulted in additional funding for the college: House Bill 2, which always has our general 

appropriations; and House Bill 505. House Bill 2, in addition to our I&G (Instruction and General)--

they also gave us significant funds towards our research and public service projects. Nursing got over 

$800,000, which is huge. Workforce development got over $182,000, and the Tribal Education 

Initiative got $100,000. The Public Education Initiative funds--we already had that funding--is being 

used for hiring a Student Success Specialist, a position important for recruitment and retention. House 

Bill 505 funded three of our capital outlay projects. It will fund 1.8 million in supplemental funding for 

the construction technology building, which was part of our existing CTE project--which was 1.8 

million overbudget. They agreed to cover that cost. We also received 1 million for building renovation 

and repair. This extra million will really help. I had asked for $500,000 to repair the stucco in Calvin 

Hall. We received $100,000. That is all for the legislative session.  

 

Dr. Ezzell then asked the faculty assembly for questions. 

 

Dr. John Burke asked whether the 1 million allotted for building maintenance is recurring. 

 

Chancellor Ezzell responded that it is a one-time payment and that we shall pursue more funds in the 

future. 

 

Dr. Ezzell then mentioned that her goal to acquire funding for mental health was denied. Multiple 
colleges had the same request. We did not get what we were looking for, but colleges did get additional 

funding to produce graduates in counseling programs. That will address an important need in our state. 

Ezzell then provided an update on daycare support. We are hoping to hear from the school district. 

They are working on a plan to establish a daycare center. Their goal is to accept children by August. 

They will serve UNM-Gallup students and GMCS teachers at a 50/50 ratio. We got inspections this 

week and we are waiting to hear what the capacity will be. Finally, we are pursuing a federal grant 

through the Native American Serving Non-Tribal Institution division of the Department of Education. 

The two priorities are: 1) to offer students academic, social and emotional support, and 2) inclusion. I'd 
like to see if we can meet with Mental Health Services and get funding for that. I'm meeting with Jaime 

McMahon, Aretha Matt, Tonya Thacker, and Michelle Lee. The deadline for that grant proposal is in 

June. Dr. Ezzell asked the faculty assembly for questions. No questioned followed. 



 

Dr. Stevenson then invited Richard Reyes of the Public Relations office to speak. 

 

Richard Reyes began his presentation by referring to his handout. Reyes shared some of his 

professional experience. Reyes shared his new PR duties--PSAs, designing and running ads, website 

maintenance, promotional materials, updating the events calendar, crisis communications, branding, 

photography. One goal is to promote faculty accomplishments. Reyes reminded faculty that they 

should talk to him before working with local media. Faculty are invited to share student achievements. 

Reyes then asked for questions. 

 

Kristi Wilson thanked Richard Reyes for all of his hard work. 

 

Sarah Llanque-White asked Reyes about an issue regarding table-cloth supply for events. 

 

Richard Reyes mentioned that he is working on acquiring tablecloths 




